
Clenchwarton Primary School 
Newsletter – 31st January 2019 

Hello everyone, 
 
Please kindly refrain from bringing into school anything that 
contains nuts as we have children with nut allergies.   Please 
kindly provide healthy nutritional snacks for your child(ren) 
(including snacks in their lunch boxes—NO NUTS). Thank 
you for your cooperation. 
 
School registration is 8.50am.  Please ensure that your child is in school before this time, but not 
earlier than 8.40am as no supervision is provided, together with all their P.E. kit and appropriate 
outdoor clothing (all named please).  If your child is ill, please telephone 
or leave a message for the school office. Thank you. 
 
As always, we want to ensure that your experience at Clenchwarton 
Primary is a positive one.  If you have any concerns, in the first in-
stance, please speak to your class teacher. 
 
Ms J Borley 

Executive Headteacher 

www.clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 
Governors email address:   chairofgov@clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 

Attendance                                              

 

Reception:  95.42% 

Year 1:  94.58% 

Year 2:  97.58% 

Year 3: 100% 

Year 4: 98.3% 

Year 5: 94.79% 

Year 6:  99.19% 

Congratulations to Year 3. 

 Golden Awards this week 

  

Well done to everyone who has achieved an award this week! 
 

  Vinnie  Betsie  Eadie  Alice  Teddie 
  Thomas Ava 

 School Closures 

Please be assured that the school always makes every 
effort to open – whatever the weather! However, 
should the worst happen and it became necessary to 
close, we would try to give as much notice as possible. 
During bad weather, if necessary, we will communicate 
via: 
 
Text via PupilAsset 
Publish it on the Norfolk Schools Website or KLFM 

96.7. 

Also, Norfolk County Council now offers the option for 

you to sign up to receive alerts by text message or 

email whenever your school is closed.  To sign up for 

alerts or find out more, visit: www.norfolk.gov.uk/

disruptions. 

  

http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/disruptions
http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/disruptions


P.T.A. 

Hello everyone, 

This is where you will find all the information 
about upcoming events that the PTA organise.  

Please come and find Mrs Ballantyne or a PTA member if you have 
any thoughts and ideas on fundraising. 
 
Upcoming events:- 
Tropic Skincare Evening (School Hall)—Thursday 7th February—
7pm to 9pm.  Rachel Ballantyne will be holding a Tropic Skincare 
Evening.  Looking at green beauty!  Available to try and buy, to-
gether with a raffle and refreshments.  15% of proceeds will be 
donated to the PTA funds. Thanks for your support. 
 
Valentine Disco—Friday 8th –Flyer now out  
Easter Bingo– 29th April 2019-Flyer to follow 
 
Any unwanted gifts or donations would be much appreciated for 
the Easter Bingo.   
 
Yr 6 Leavers Hoodies.  Orders must be in by 6th February 2019.  
£10 each and the PTA will make up the additional cost. 
 
Uniform orders - Please could you ensure that cheques are made 
payable to ‘Clenchwarton Parent Teacher Association’.  Please 
make sure that cash payments are for the exact amount. 

Uniform order days are:- 

6th February; 6th March; 3rd April; 1st May and 5th June.  July 
date TBC. 

Thank you for all your support. 

Rachel Ballantyne 

(PTA Chair)  

ParentPay Lunches 

Please book school lunches via 

ParentPay before midnight on a  

Sunday. All meal bookings made by par-

ents will not be changed. Thank you. 

Please make any outstanding payments 

on ParentPay ASAP.  

Thank you. 

School Council/Ambassadors 

 
More details to follow. 

NORSE—Note from the kitchen 
 
Chinese New Year special lunch is on Tuesday 5th 
February 2019.  No alternatives available on this day. 

Please book via ParentPay.  Thank you. 

Lost Property—The lost property bins 

can be found on the KS2 playground and in the KS1 
area.  Please check these for any misplaced items. 
Please kindly ensure that all items of clothing are 
clearly labelled.   
 
Thank you. 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 
If you should change your contact details, such 
as your address or telephone numbers, please 
inform the school immediately so that we are 
able to get in touch with you if there is an emer-
gency. Similarly, if you start work or change your 
job please notify us of your up-to-date details, as 
we may need to contact you at any time. 

Clothing 

Please ensure that your child brings a 

suitable outdoor coat when coming into 

school.  Please make sure that they 

have their name inside. Thank you. 

Please dress suitably for the weather now 

that it is colder.  

Please dress suitably for the weather now 

that it is colder.  

Thank you. 

Community News 

At a recent Parish Council meeting, some interest in the public forum 

was made in starting up a speed watch group.  The Clerk has looked 

into this and the Police are happy to come and outline the position if we 

get a few interested.  

Unfortunately, no one as yet has replied to a request on social media.  

If you are interested please contact: 

The Parish Clerk - Jenny Rowe 
clerkclenchwarton@btconnect.comphone or tele-
phone on 07340922868 as she has all the details.   
 
Thank you. 

mailto:clerkclenchwarton@btconnect.comphone


Diary Dates 
*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change. 

Diary dates are also located on the school website. 

 

Friday 1st February 2019 Yr 1 and  Yr 2—Fire Service to visit. 

Tuesday 5th February 2019 NORSE—Chinese New Year special lunch—Letter now out. 

Thursday 7th February 2019 NHS - National Dental Survey for oral health of 5 year olds  
(selected 15 children only)  Please return your form ASAP. 

Friday 15th February 2019 Yr 3 & Yr 4—Trip—Cadbury World, Birmingham-Letter out.  Please pay via 
ParentPay. 
 
Break up for half term—Normal time 

Monday 25th February 2019 School reopens. 

Monday 26th February 2019 NSPCC visit. 

Wednesday 6th March 2019 Norfolk School Games Cross Country Finals @ Holkham Hall Estate. 
Selected. 

Tuesday 12th March 2019 Schools Make Music Concert - Yr 4 (Mrs Ryan) - TBC. 
NSPCC—Workshop for Yr 5 & Yr 6. 

Friday 15th March 2019 Red Nose Day—Non uniform—Suggested donation of 50p per child/£1 per 
family. Thank you. 

Monday 18th March 2019 Parent Consultations—4pm to 7.03pm. More details to follow. 

Tuesday 19th March 2019 Parent Consultations—3.30pm—5.30pm. More details to follow. 

Monday 25th March to Friday 29th March 
2019 

Scholastic Book Fair in all week. 

Friday 5th April 2019 School closes for Easter holiday.  Normal time. 

Tuesday 23rd April 2019 School reopens. 

Wednesday 8th May 2019 Lilacmoon—Class photos. 

Monday 20th May 2019 Kwik Cricket—Girls—Selected. TBC 

Monday 20th May and Wednesday 22nd 
May 2019 

Reception children for Hearing/Vision/Height & Weight. 

Wednesday 22nd May 2019 Cluster Mini Tennis—TBC 

Friday 24th May 2019 School closes for half term—Normal time. 

Monday 3rd June 2019 School reopens. 

Clubs  
 

Sign up for Clubs—Now closed.  Payments to be made ASAP via ParentPay.  Thank you.  
 
We currently have spaces for the morning club which runs everyday in the hall from 7.40 am-8.40 
am @ £2.50 per session. If you would like your child to take part. Please speak to Mrs Lawrence 
or email slinspiresports@gmail.com.  If your child is not attending an afternoon club for any rea-
son, please inform Mrs Lawrence or the school office with the reason.  
 
Thank you. 




